

## **LEIGH SCHOOL NEWSLETTER**

Hauraki Road, RD 5, Warkworth Phone: (09) 4226 031 Email: office@leigh.school.nz www.leigh.school.nz www.facebook.com/LeighSchool

Wednesday 28<sup>th</sup> November 2018



## Dates to Remember

Dec 11 Life Education (11-13 Dec)

- 13 Hearing & Vision TestingLeigh School Prizegiving 1pmReports go home
- 14 End of Term 4

Kia ora koutou,

Te Moana had their camp at Mangawhai last week and despite the weather, a good time was had by all. The activities included: air rifle shooting, kayaking, confidence course, frisbee golf and visiting Bennett's Chocolate Factory and the Mangawhai Museum, as well as participating in Beach Ed on the Tuesday.

The children were amazing to take away and we all enjoyed the rather luxurious accommodation up at Moir's Point – certainly not what we're used to on a camp!

We had an amazing group of parents who helped out — both with the camp and with the transport up to Mangawhai for Beach Ed. Thank you to everyone who transported, and supported the children in their activities and especially to those who went into the water on Tuesday — it was for a very good cause as the children learnt a lot about safety at a surf beach.

Julie

Don't forget to visit our Leigh School facebook page for information and photos of past and upcoming events.

# Upcoming events: Dec 11: Life Education

#### **End of Year**

As the end of year approaches it would be appreciated if any outstanding money owing to the school could be paid please. It is the end of financial year for the school, so your assistance with this would be greatly appreciated. Thank you.

We will also need all library books and reading books to be returned. A reminder will be sent home regarding outstanding library books.

### Lost property

Will be out on the court on Friday, weather permitting. We seem to accumulate a large amount of plastic containers – used for the children's lunches or snacks. If these could please be named (including lids) it would make returning them to their owners so much easier.

## Michael Van de Elzen Comes to Pakiri Hall on Tuesday 4<sup>th</sup> December 2018 at 10.30am

New Zealand's much loved chef Michael Van de Elzen is visiting Pakiri as part of an 8 week tour. He wants to make sure Kiwi kids know what's in their food and most importantly how to cook, with the release of his latest cookbook, 'The Good From Scratch Kids Cookbook'. Cost to students - \$2.00 donation.

Further information is available from the school office.







#### Warkworth Lions Club annual event

- Sunday 10<sup>th</sup> March 2019 9.30am to 12.30pm
- For kids 12 years old and under on the day
- Kids must be accompanied by an adult
- From Sandspit Wharf, Warkworth
- Limited numbers
- Registrations are compulsory and close Thursday 7<sup>th</sup> March 2019 at 5 pm NO LATE ENTRIES will be accepted.
- Registration forms available from Sunday 10<sup>th</sup>
   February 2019 takeakidfishingwarkworth@gmail.com
- Rules and information on Registration forms.

Prizes, Raffles, sausage sizzles!

# **Community Notices**

Experiencing Marine Reserves – Snorkel Series 2018

Whangateau Snorkel Day - Sunday 2nd of December. Free snorkelling - Koha appreciated to participate <a href="https://www.eventbrite.co.nz/e/whangateau-snorkel-day-registration-52421532214">https://www.eventbrite.co.nz/e/whangateau-snorkel-day-registration-52421532214</a>

Further information available in the foyer outside the school office.





The O'Neill Surf Academy are running their popular holiday surf programme over the spring holidays for 6-16yr olds at  $\underline{\text{Orewa}}$  Beach

#### Fun, Safe, Active & Healthy

6-16yr olds | 5 Day Programme | 17-21 Dec | 14-18 Jan | 21-25 Jan \$150 per person | Morning or Afternoon session times

Suitable for beginner and intermediate surfers – developing surf skills and water confidence in a fun and safe environment at <u>Orewa</u> Beach



Limited spaces | Please email to book surf@oneillsurfacademy.co.nz www.oneillsurfacademy.co.nz

